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Monthly Report - November 2014
I am glad to report that another busy surgery and continuing Council work have kept me hard at work in October and the start of November.
I am delighted to report that WODC’s Cabinet has agreed almost £130,000 in grant funding for community projects, including for the Bartons Victory War Memorial Hall Fund. This superb scheme, which I have been pleased to support, has been awarded £24,150 towards a £138,220 scheme to extend the existing Sports and Social Club to provide improved access to changing facilities, an extended kitchen and upgrade the toilets. The award is subject to the usual call-in period, but for further details: http://tinyurl.com/nszt59a 
I noticed that the Holliers Crescent road sign was badly bent and have requested that it be repaired. With thanks to SBPC for the formal request, I am glad to report that this is to take place. 
I congratulate Friends of Middle Barton School for their well-attended and very successful Fireworks Night on the 6th November. I thoroughly enjoyed the same and am glad that the rain held off - just about - until the end, and moreover that a lot of money was raised. 
The start of November has been significant and busy for the Remembrance Commemorations. I attended the WODC service at the Carterton Memorial Garden, but before that was very moved by the Steeple Barton service at St Mary’s. It was hugely significant to see, in this centenary year, not just the packed turnout, but the attendance of so many children. The service was not only educational, but very moving as we learned about those from the Bartons who did not return. We shall ensure that, as we remember all those who died, we spare an extra thought for those from the local area.
The Hopcrofts Holt Petrol Station planning application was heard at Committee and passed without significant comment. This will hopefully lead to a refurbishment of this valuable local resource.
Great progress is being made with Superfast Broadband. Much of the District has had installation already; most of the Bartons will be connected under the County Council’s Better Broadband plan during 2015, which will cover 98% of the County. For those areas outside that plan, as previously reported, the District Council’s initiative aims to connect the remaining people. Cotswolds Broadband has secured commitment for £3.2 million of private investment alongside the previously announced investment of £1.6 million from West Oxfordshire District Council (WODC) and a grant of up to £1.6 million from Broadband Delivery UK (BDUK). The project has now secured the initial capital required to provide up to 100 per cent of households and businesses across West Oxfordshire with access to superfast broadband, commencing March 2015. This is excellent news and a significant step towards the Council’s goal of achieving as close as possible to 100% broadband coverage in West Oxfordshire. For more information on the WODC plan, see: http://tinyurl.com/q6frzp5, or see http://preview.tinyurl.com/pohsa46 for when you can expect connection in your area.
Oxfordshire County Council’s mobile library consultation continues until the 31st December. They report that they have recently reviewed the mobile library service and found that whilst the service is clearly valued, many of the stops currently offered are not very well used, and some are not used at all. Please have your say at: http://tinyurl.com/o824jje 
The draft local plan continues to be considered by WODC after the public consultation period which closed on 19th September. I attended a recent briefing for Councillors on the progress under the plan; further work is required by WODC on the many issues raised. The timetable will be extended and I will report further when more is known. 
West Oxfordshire DC’s new planning section of its website is now live: http://publicaccess.westoxon.gov.uk/online-applications/ It is a much improved site, including: better access to planning documents, online submission and viewing of planning consultation responses. I encourage everyone to have a look and make use of the new site when needed. 
I would like to draw young peoples’ attention to the arrangements for voting next year. On Thursday 7 May, there will be a general election and many 18 year olds will be voting for the first time. However, to be eligible to vote, you must be on the Electoral Register. A recent national poll suggests that as many as 800,000 young people (age 18-21) are currently not registered. In West Oxfordshire only 47% of 16-17 year olds are registered to vote. Registering online is easy and takes about 5 minutes: http://tinyurl.com/q6pnhur 
WODC point out that there is free loft and cavity insulation available in some circumstances. Please see  http://tinyurl.com/neyubwb to see if you are eligible. 
There is a survey open for those wishing to give their views on recycling, with the chance to be entered for an Amazon voucher: http://tinyurl.com/pn5fno7 
Could I, finally, ask anyone interested in my snow-clearing plan to contact me. I have a few volunteers thus far, but not enough to make the plan viable - but there is time yet! 
The final surgery date for 2014 is the 6th December, at the usual time and place.
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